
Public Hearing for Draft Liverpool Local Environmental Plan 2008 Amendment 98 

Frequently Asked Questions 
 
Who will facilitate the public hearing? 
An independent facilitator will chair the public hearing in accordance with Section 47G of the Local 
Government Act 1993. The independent facilitator, Sandy Hoy from Parkland Planners, will 
preside over the public hearing and prepare the public hearing report. 
 
What is the purpose of public hearings? 
The purpose of a public hearing is to have an independent record of feedback received from the 
community on the proposal. It is not an interactive ‘question and answer’ event to debate issues. 
By having an independent facilitator (who is not part of Council) it ensures that the recording and 
reporting of public comments is fair and unbiased. 
 
I put in a written submission. Should I speak at the public hearing as well? 
The key difference between a public hearing and a written submission is that in a public hearing 
your comments will be recorded and reported on by an independent person who has no 
association with Council. The independent facilitator cannot be an employee of Council. So a 
public hearing is a separate, additional way for the public to comment on the proposal.  
 
What will happen in the public hearings? 
The independent facilitator will introduce themselves and the specific item (property) listed for that 
hearing. They will then find out how many people would like to speak. The hearing will then cover 
the item listed for that hearing. Comments can only be made regarding the specific item and only 
one person at a time may take the stand to speak. Comments will be noted by the independent 
facilitator. After the public hearing, the facilitator will prepare a report. 
 
Who can speak? Is registration required? 
Any member of the public is free to speak at the public hearing and no registration is required. 
However we ask that your comments be kept brief enough in length to allow other members of 
the public to also speak.  
 
What is the process from here? 
All comments made will be noted by the independent facilitator who will then write a report. This 
report will be submitted to Council and its findings will help inform the final report and 
recommendations that will be heard at the Council Meeting.  
 
At which Council Meeting will this matter be decided upon? 
It is anticipated that this matter will be reported to Council at its Ordinary Meeting of Council on 
Wednesday 22 November 2023. You can visit Council’s website to view meeting agendas and 
reports approximately 1 week before the meeting. https://liverpool.infocouncil.biz/  
 
Can I view the public hearing reports once they are written by the independent facilitator? 
Yes. It is anticipated that a few weeks after the public hearing is held, the independent facilitator’s 
report for the hearing will be available to view either online at http://liverpoolplanning.com.au by 
searching RZ-9/2022, or by request at Council.  
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